LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS OF DECATUR

Minutes of Board Meeting September 18, 1979

The meeting was preceded by a potluck with State Board Member, Mary Tobermann present. Board members present: President, Barbara Brown, Cluney John, Sue Harshall, Karen Jensen, Kathy Sorenson, Debbie Staley, Marianne Erickson, Ellen Cantoni, Barbara Chlsen and Harg Coberly.

Minutes approved as mailed. Suggestion was made that some discussions, for example that of the Glenview Poll, be amplified in future minutes.

Treasurers Report: Balance on hand \$1,217.38. 35 members have paidedues since Sept. 1 and \$85 has been collected in member contributions.

Announcements: Marian Winter is leaving the Board and League.

Barbara Minick resigned from board due to work and family conflicts.

Finance: A paperback book sale as a moneymaker was decided upon. It will be Cct. 13 at Kathy Sorenson's. Cluney John will get a calling committee going and Barb Ohlson will handle publicity.

Membership: Marianne Erickson submitted a list of names from N.C.W. previous members for possible membership.

Heetings: Discussion was held concerning the October meeting. It was decided it would be Units rather than an all member meeting and a babysitter would be hired by League for the daytime unit.

Observor Corps: Observors may continue to observe and file reports with Barbara Brown until someone is found to again chair the Observor Corp.

Crganization: A Regionals schedule was passed around for Board Hembers to sign up for workshops for the 9-28 and 9-29 Regionals in Springfield.

Publications: Nothing new has been received since last Board Meeting.

Program: Each chairperson gave a short report on jobs held in League to familiarize Mary with us.

Oil Recycling: Hopefully, publicity will again be in the newspaper. We'd like it to be in the Sunday edition. Also, we're going to ask the newspaper to publish periodically a list of places in Illinois where articles could be taken for recycling.

Energy Dollhouse: It will be in the Public Library for the first two weeks in October.

General Discussion was held with Hary concerning the Legislature and our legislators attitudes toward League backed legislation.

Meeting adjourned 10:00 P.H.

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret Coberly Secretary